TOWN OF SWANTON

DRAFT MINUTES
DEVELOPMENT REVIEW BOARD (DRB)

TOWN OFFICE BUILDING

One Academy Street

Swanton, VT 05488

Thursday, September 28, 2017 @ 7:00 p.m.

Present: Joel Clark, Chair; Spencer LaBarge, Vice Chair; Gabriel Liegey, Reg Beliveau, Harold Garrett, Members; Amy Giroux, Zoning Administrator; Elisabeth Nance, Administrative Assistant; Karen Drennen; Sarah Coon; Shawn Cheney; William Cheney
DRB-27-2017




DRB-29-2017
Neal Speer





Andre Gagne

Robert Blondin




Michael Gervais

Claudette Blondin

DRB-28-2017




DRB-30-2017
Kenneth Hagedorn




Alexei Hudak

Elizabeth Hagedorn




Ed Daniel for Gerald Wells


A. Call to Order – Chair Clark called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
B. Agenda Review - None
C. Meeting Topics:

1. #DRB-27-2017:  Frank Robert Huth, Jr. request for a Variance to reduce the south side setback requirement of 20 feet to 9 feet to construct a garage 34’ X 23’ located at 266 Lakewood Drive in the SR/Shoreland Recreation District.

Mr. Speer came before the Board on behalf of Mr. Huth and informed the Board that the measurement of the side setback on the previous application was incorrect and Mr. Huth is now asking for a variance of 9 feet as noted in the new application.  Mr. Speer reassured the Board the remainder of the application was correct and reminded the Board that the walkway is designed to accommodate the needs of family members with limited mobility.  
Mr. LaBarge asked if the sidewalk could still be constructed to leave a 10-foot setback as discussed at the last meeting.  Mr. Speer stated he could do that and Mr. Huth would be fine with that.
Mr. and Mrs. Blondin stated they have no objection to either the 9- or 10-foot setback.

Mr. LaBarge made a motion, seconded by Mr. Leigey, to approve Frank Robert Huth, Jr. request for a Variance to reduce the south side setback requirement of 20 feet to 10 feet to construct a garage 34’ X 23’ located at 266 Lakewood Drive.  Motion carried.

2. #DRB-28-2017:  Kenneth & Elizabeth Hagedorn request for Sketch Plan Approval and possible Final Plat Approval for a boundary line adjustment located at 20 Sunset Harbor Road located in the SR/Shoreland Recreation District.
Mr. and Mrs. Hagedorn came before the Board.  They are cleaning up a boundary question dating back to the 1950s that resulted in a number of surveys over the years that showed different boundaries.  The neighbors, the Fourniers, are allowing the Hagedorns to purchase the disputed area; this does not affect the Grand List because the Hagedorns currently pay taxes based on ownership of the property.

Mr. Beliveau asked if there are any issues with right-of-way.  There are not.
Mr. Garrett made a motion, seconded by Mr. Liegey, to approve Kenneth & Elizabeth Hagedorn request for Sketch Plan Approval and Final Plat Approval for a boundary line adjustment located at 20 Sunset Harbor Road.  Motion carried.

3. #DRB-29-2017:  Andre & Eileen Gagne request for Sketch Plan Approval to create a two-lot subdivision located at 134 Viens Road located in the R1/Agricultural/Residential District.
Mr. Gagne and Mr. Gervais came before the Board.

Mr. Beliveau asked about the mound system crossing a property line; the neighboring property is Mr. Gagne’s and he has granted an easement.

Chair Clark expressed some concerns about the envelope but it was determined that the wetland area is not impacted.

Chair Clark advised Mr. Gagne that, in order to address potential setback issues, he may want to consider a conditional use permit to move closer to the road when he gets to that point.

Mr. Beliveau made a motion, seconded by Mr. Liegey, to approve Andre & Eileen Gagne request for Sketch Plan Approval and Final Plat Approval to create a two-lot subdivision located at 134 Viens Road.  Motion carried.
4. #DRB-30-2017:  Alexei Hudak Appeal of Zoning Administrator’s decision to deny a building permit for a building proposed to encroach in the 50-foot
wetland buffer zone for a property located at 37 ½ Greenwich Street in the R5/Residential District.

Chair Clark noted that he and the Zoning Administrator had discussed this application previously.  
Mr. Hudak reminded the Board that he had been before the Board to construct a multi-family home but now he is before the Board asking for approval to construct a single-family dwelling.  He stated that he has state approval to build within the wetland buffer zone.

Chair Clark asked for clarification on the rear deck where the setback is 20 feet but the deck goes within 15.  The Zoning Administrator noted that it is an accessory structure where the allowable setback is 15 feet.

Mr. Hudak asked the Board to be able to leave the existing mobile home on the lot until construction is complete.

Mr. Hudak reassured the Board he is aware of the state’s restrictions on impacting the wetland during construction.

Ms. Giroux provided the Board with a letter from Mr. Wells, an interested party who was unable to attend, which Chair Clark read aloud.  Mr. Wells’ concern is that the wetland area is increasing by 2 feet per year and that the construction will affect his land.  Mr. Daniel came before the Board on behalf of Mr. Wells to reiterate the concerns expressed in the letter.  Mr. Daniel was provided a copy of the application and state permit to take to Mr. Wells.
Mr. Beliveau suggested Mr. Hudak have a conversation with Mr. Wells to help alleviate his concerns.  

Chair Clark made a motion, seconded by Mr. Leigey, to overturn the Zoning Administrator’s decision to deny a building permit for a building proposed to encroach in the 50 foot wetland buffer zone for a property located at 37 ½ Greenwich Street.  This decision is based upon prior issuance of a state permit.  Motion carried.
D. Minutes DRB August 24, 2017 – Mr. Liegey made a motion, seconded by Mr. LaBarge, to approve as written.  Motion carried.
E. Any Other Necessary Business – None 
F. Public Comment – None 
G. Deliberative Session
Mr. LaBarge made a motion, seconded Mr. Liegey, to enter Deliberative Session at 7:44 p.m.
Mr. LaBarge made a motion, seconded by Mr. Liegey, to exit Deliberative Session at 7:57 p.m.
H. Set Next DRB Meeting Date – The next DRB meeting will be held on October 26, 2017 at 7:00 p.m.  Chair Clark asked whether the Board members would like to get together to go over zoning bylaws, and set a tentative date of Monday, October 23, 2017 at 3:00 p.m. for a working session.
I. Adjournment – Mr. LaBarge made a motion, seconded by Mr. Liegey, to adjourn at 8:00 p.m.
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